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SLJC January 2020
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat

1 
NEW YEAR’S DAY

2 3 4

5 6 7
10:30 am  
Ritual Committee

7 pm  
Men's Club 
Meeting

8 9
4:00 pm  
Board Meeting

10
7:00 pm  
Shabbat Service

11

12 13 14
9:30 am 
Sisterhood 
Board Meeting

2:30 pm 
Shalom Hadassah 
Fashion Show 
(at the Global 
Tea Mart)
 

15 16
1:00 pm  
Sisterhood 
Meeting

17 18

19 20 21 22 23 24
1:00 pm  
Adult Education: 
Tradition! Jewish 
Life in the Old 
Country

25

26 27 28
1:00 pm Adult 
Education: Life 
Cycle Rituals 
Panel (Chapel)

29 30 31

To submit to The Shpiel or for more information, please contact Geri Gould at (480) 305-0123, or gerijim@hotmail.com.

� President, Geri Gould (623) 640-5913
� Membership, Marilyn Koss (480) 882-9022
� Rabbi Irwin Wiener, D.D. (623) 650-5912
� Cantor, Ronda Polesky (480) 247-8408
� Music Director, Lana Oyer (602) 524-5936
� Graphics, Mike Milgroom  (480) 802-7990

HIGHLIGHTS 

3 From the Clergy
5 President's Message
12 Celebrations & Yahrzeits
16 Contributions
17 Donation Form

All meetings are 
held in the Chapel 
Center unless 
otherwise noted.
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Each year, as time changes 
numbers and seasons 
begin the cycle of renewal, 
the TV stations show an 
“oldie, but goodie” called 
“It’s a great life.” And, 
each year, I watch and 
feel a different sensation 
and understand it a little 
differently. I sit and know 
the next part and the 
next part, but still I leave 

feeling as though I never saw it before. It is a timeless 
story of greed and goodness combined to emphasize that 
each supports the other, each dependent on the other. 
Goodness comes from adversity. Goodness also comes 
from watching the misery that envelops people during 
various episodes in their lives. This year, watching again 
there were no exceptions. Kindness and charity won 
the day. Gloom and doom were 
put on the back burner of life’s 
journey. They may rear their 
ugly heads again, but we can and 
should be a little stronger with 
the next encounter because we 
understand a little better.

No person is alone if he or she 
has friends. I am not writing 
about acquaintances, but honest-
to-goodness friends who will 
nurture and offer comfort and 
support when needed. Friends 
who will be there when there 
is joy and happiness, but more 
importantly when comfort and 
solace are needed. There are 
those of us who cannot endure 
the pain. The pain of sickness, and even death. The pain 
of loneliness. We tend to concentrate on these more as 
time goes on. There are those of us who look at life as 
an adventure; looking for the next mountain to climb, 
looking for the rainbow’s end, looking at all the greatness 
we are capable of. Friends share all this and more. 
Sometimes friends are more supportive than family.  

It's a Great Life 
As the saying goes, “we can choose our friends, but 
not our family.” To me that is the gift given to us as 
we continue our journey into the unknown looking for 
brightness and meaning.

Our congregation is a microscopic view of the world. 
We come in all shapes and sizes. We have different 
names. We look differently on the outside, but deep 
down we are all the same when it comes to compassion 
and caring. It is the inward appearance that is important, 
the stuff that exceptionalism is made from. We should 
not need a season or holiday to awaken in us the 
wonderful opportunities for us to enjoy the greatest 
gift of all — life. The holidays and seasons do afford us 
one great advantage — the opportunity to regroup, 
take stock, reevaluate, and yes, begin again. That is the 
function of the various commemorations in our journey. 
Forget the fringes and the gifts, and concentrate on the 
values we share. That is what new beginnings such as a 
New Year are all about.

So, here I sit, once more, watching 
the familiar tearjerker knowing full 
well the predictable outcome. This 
time, however, I learned a new lesson 
wrapped in a familiar package called 
faith. Not new, you say. Well, perhaps 
not, but new in the sense that it 
awakens in me what I have known for 
some time, but occasionally forget: 
faith can be sustaining. Faith can have 
meaning. Faith is enduring. Faith is the 
essence of life because it gives us hope. 
Faith gives us purpose and without 
purpose life has no meaning.

As we continue to join together in 
enjoying each other, even when it 
appears that we are not, my faith 

rests with the blessings I experience watching everyone 
continue to thrive. Most of all, my faith is enhanced 
knowing that God is part of our voyage toward complete 
fulfillment and contentment.

Happy 2020! �

f l h h I
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The Men’s Club is a social organization that meets 
the first Tuesday of the month from September 
through June. We have interesting speakers from our 
community address our membership each month. 
Guests are always invited, and refreshments are 
provided. The Club also holds special lunches as 
well as various outings in the local area. The SLJC 
membership is encouraged to become members of the 
Men’s Club to enable fellowship throughout our Jewish. 
Membership dues are due on July 1st each year.

The Men’s Club collects non-perishable food for local 
food banks prior to Friday night services in front of the 
Chapel, from 6:15 pm until 6:45 pm. Please do not leave 
your donations by the garage as they may get lost or 
discarded. Also, please consider donating to this worthy 
cause. 586 pounds of food has been collected since the 
High Holy Day services. Let’s keep up the good work!

Our next Men’s Club meeting will take place on 
Tuesday, January 7 at 7:00 pm at the Chapel Center. As 
always, wives and prospective members are welcome. 
Refreshments will be provided beginning at 6:30 pm.

This month, the speaker will be our own Murray Siegel 
who will present part 2 of “Jews and Rock 'n' Roll.” Part 
one was a big hit last year with a fun night of tunes and 
commentary on the impact Jews have had in modern 
music. Part two will be even better.

Future events, visits, and lunches are being planned. 
For further information, please contact Steve Horowitz 
stevehorowitz@windstream.net.

On Sunday, February 23 at 3 pm, Rabbi Michael Beyo 
will be speaking, his discussion entitled “Why Is 
Jerusalem so Important to the Muslims?” Rabbi Beyo, 
CEO of the East Valley JCC, is a historian, university 
level educator, and has written and taught extensively 
about historical and current Jewish and Israeli topics. 
This topic is of great relevance to the current political 
situation and the continuous struggle between Israel 
and the Palestinians. His knowledge and insights will 
help us better understand the ongoing conflict and the 
daily news from the Middle East. This event will be held 
in the Chapel Center and is free and open to the public.

In addition to our three lecture events per year, we 
also disseminate non-partisan and unbiased articles 
about the current situation in Israel and in the United 
States relative to Israel. Many of these articles are 
recent surveys from both countries as well as positive 
news about advances in health and technology in 
Israel. If you would like to be added to the list of Israel 
supporters receiving these emails, please let us know 
at mwcohen000@gmail.com. You may remove yourself 
from the distribution list at any time. 

SLJC Men's Club

Friends of Israel
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Wow! It’s already 2020. I hope 
you have a wonderful year, 
filled with good health, peace, 
and an openness to change. The 
Board of Directors, as well, is 
adopting new ways of doing 
things that will affect all of us, 
hopefully in good ways.

To start with, I am delighted to 
announce that Wendy Feldman-
Kerr has rejoined the board 

after a few years’ absence and has agreed to become 
co-president. Wendy was previously a vice president 
of the BOD and knows the operations and practices 
very well. In addition, through her work on the Budget 
Committee and professionally as a Financial Advisor, 
she has knowledge of business and non-profit needs and 
finances, which will be of great assistance. 

At the November BOD meeting, we thoroughly 
discussed our current challenges. Primarily, we are 
a community of many retirees and we face an aging 
congregation.  There are fewer and fewer individuals 
who want to accept major volunteer responsibilities.  
To an extent, this is understandable, although the 
situation still has to be remedied. I am happy to say that 
Marilyn Koss, just elected to the BOD at the annual 
meeting this past November, has agreed to become 
Membership Chair. You will be hearing more from 
her as the year goes on. When Michael Dar, who had 
acted both as Treasurer and publisher of The Shpiel, 
decided to step down, the BOD faced two major areas 
to fill. We owe Michael many thanks for making such a 
commitment to SLJC.

After much thoughtful conversation and after noting 
that qualified congregants who were asked had 
declined, the BOD voted to outsource both the 
finance and publishing responsibilities. Simply put, we 
cannot provide appropriate services to our members 
if we don’t ensure expected and necessary monthly 
operations, reporting, and communications. For the 
accounting and finance duties, the BOD has voted to 
hire Lesley Cochran, an experienced bookkeeper, for a 
three-month trial period.

New Team Members In the New Year
The BOD has also been very fortunate to have 
identified and hired Liz Vaisben, owner of evdesignport, 
to publish The Shpiel. Liz is the publisher of several 
other temple publications and is quite flexible to be 
sure each client receives the type of publication desired. 
Mike Milgroom (who will be our official BOD liaison 
for The Shpiel) and I met with her to discuss how our 
monthly articles will be passed along and edited; we’ll 
make tweaks as needed so that The Shpiel will come 
to us each month as usual. You may notice a few 
design changes and more photos; Liz jumped in right 
away to produce this edition of The Shpiel that you are 
now reading.

These decisions by the BOD will no doubt bring 
about some questions, and I encourage you to call me 
(480-305-0123) or email me (gerijim@hotmail.com) 
if you want to talk.  Thank you to everyone who has 
volunteered in the past and to those who continue to 
do so.  In the long run, SLJC will continue to be a strong 
and vibrant congregation for us all. �

SSSPRESIDENTPPPPPPPPPPPPRRRRRRRRRRRRREEEEEEEEEEEEESSSSSSSSSSSSSIIIIIIIIIIIIDDDDDDDDDDDDDEEEEEEEEEEEEEENNNNNNNNNNNNNTTTTTTTTTTTTT

Incoming Co-President Wendy Feldman-Kerr at a recent  
SLJC Board Meeting



6  |  SUN LAKES JEWISH CONGREGATION



JANUARY 2020 THE SHPIEL |  7

Friendship is one of life's greatest treasures. Come to 
Havurah Chai and find your treasure! Havurah Chai is 
entering its 4th year with many new events waiting to 
happen. Come give us a try — you will be glad you did. 
We have carpools to events from Sun Lakes. You are 
most welcome to join us on the second Friday of the 
month for Erev Shabbat services at the Sun Lakes Jewish 
Congregation at 7 pm.  After each service, we gather at 
the Oneg Shabbat where we enjoy a good “kibbutz." 

Contact Lainy Sardina at lainysardina@gmail.com or 
(480) 895-0974 for information on Chai, a most exciting 
Jewish senior singles group in Sun Lakes.

The Shalom Hadassah Fashion Show will be held 
at the Global Tea Mart on Tuesday, January 14 from 
2:30 pm to 4:30 pm. Fashions will be by “Judy Wear”. 
This event is always a sellout! The Global Tea Mart 
is located in the Fulton Ranch Plaza on Alma School, 
across from Safeway. Cost is $25 per person which 
includes door prizes, tea sandwiches, scones, fruit and 
dessert. To make a reservation, please make a check 
payable to “Shalom Hadassah” and send to Marsha 
Levine at 3805 E. County Down Dr., Chandler 85249.

The Sun Lakes Jewish Congregation Sisterhood is 
excited to announce that the Annual Card Party for 
local charities will take place on Monday, February 10 

at the Oakwood Country Club. The activities start at 
10:00 am and continue all day with game playing such as 
Mah Jongg, Bridge, Canasta, Scrabble, and Rummikube. 
There will be a delicious buffet lunch, signature 
gift baskets, raffles, and gift certificates from local 
restaurants, along with a bake sale of tantalizing treats 
(see page 8 for a pre-order form). Registration is $35. 
To make your reservation, please use the form on the 
opposite page. For more information, please call Geri at 
(480) 305-0123.

The next Sisterhood meeting will be on Thursday, 
January 16 at 1:00 pm in the Chapel House.

SLJC Sisterhood

Havurah Chai Jewish Singles Group

Singles 
  Group

Shalom Hadassah
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Get ready for our next Shabbat Salon, a film 
based on the best-selling book “The Book Thief”, 
by Markus Zusak, directed by Brian Percival and 
featuring Sophie Nelisse, Geoffrey Rush, Emily 
Watson and Ben Schnetzer.

This film is free; popcorn and cookies will 
be served. Call Gail at (480) 802-1832 for 
reservations or with questions you might have.

Join us for a special treat — Professor Barry 
Trachtenberg (son of Ellie Trachtenberg), professor 
of Jewish Studies at Wake Forest University.

Shabbat Salon
SAVE THE DATE:  
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 8, 2-4 PM 
VILLAGE AT OCOTILLO

"Tradition! Jewish Life 
in the Old Country"
WITH SPEAKER  
PROFESSOR BARRY TRACHTENBERG

FRIDAY, JANUARY 24, 1:00-2:30 PM 
CHAPEL HOUSE

ADULT EDUCATION

Hello Everyone,
I am your new Membership Chairperson. If you know 
of anyone new to our area who might be interested 
in joining our SLJC family, please contact me. I will be 
happy to call them, or they are welcome to call me. 

Thank you so much,

Marilyn Koss 
Membership Chairperson
marilynjoe@cox.net  
home: (480) 940-1916 | cell: (480) 332-2151
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: Ecumenic
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On Tuesday, January 28 and Tuesday, March 24, you are invited to 
attend two panels entitled Life Cycle Rituals. The January panel will 
explore cultural and religious rituals surrounding birth, coming of 
age, and marriage. The March panel will offer explanations of rituals 
surrounding death and beliefs about the afterlife.  

Panelists include Minister Carolina Uribe, from St. Mary’s Church in 
Chandler (primarily a Hispanic congregation); Ms. Azra Hassain of 
the Islamic Speakers Bureau and Dr. M. Zuhdi Jasser, President 
of the American Islamic Forum for Democracy; Pastor Mitch 
McDonald, newly installed at Sun Lakes Community Church 
(representing traditional Christian views); and Rabbi Irwin 
Wiener of the Sun Lakes Jewish Congregation.

Both sessions will take place from 1 to 2:30 pm at the Sun 
Lakes Chapel. The programs are free and open to the public, 
though donations at the door will be gratefully accepted to 
benefit the Sun Lakes Chapel Board. Please save the dates and 
come and learn from all these amazing speakers.

al Program Open to All
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Zichronam livrachah — may their memories be a blessing.

ANNIVERSARIES — kol hakavod — to a great year ahead together!

Marlyne Adman
Mickey Asbell
Helen Axelrad
Joseph Axelrad
Rabbi Victor Beck
Jerome Bernard Berg 
Irving Berger
Toni Blumental
James Bright
David Brill
Philip Brodsky
Sheldon Buckner
Arthur Bush
Meyer Bush
David Caplan
Hank Cohen
Edith Cooperman
Koren Noguchi Dante
George Davis

12 Jan & Chuck Rappaport
18 Marcia & Harvey Weiner

Michelle Sabiena Stein
Morris Stone
Harold Strauss
Bill Stutman
Ida Tauber
Anna Temeroff
Daniel Weber
Rhea Weiner
Jacob Wiener
Rose Winikoff
Henry Zacharias
David Ziegler
Nettie Zimmerman

Allan Elias
Lena Evans
Joseph Fineberg
Betty Jean Fisher
Rachel Geffner
Saul Ginsberg
David Goldberg
Melvin E. Goldman
Milton Goldrich
Michael Golner
Loretta Gordon
Harriett Hoffman
Marsha Horowitz
Ruth Israel
Milly Kahn
Rose Kimmelman
Victor Krone
Bertha Lubisch
George Mann

21 Ruth & Bernard Lieberman
30 Naomi & David Pollack

Seymour Marcus
Jennie Merdevitz
Max Mohr
Phyllis Moss
Israel Nelson
Adelle Nueberger
Nathan Plafker
Herbert Ringel
Lorraine Ringel
Marc Ross
Rose Ross
Leon Rossini
Peter Roth
Sheila Rubin
Martha Shagrin
Esther Shapiro
Manuel Sharf
Abner H Silver
Sophie Silverman

BIRTHDAYS — mazel tov — another year older and another year wiser!

1 Jack Zelinger
2 Susanne Shapiro
3 Sheldon Raizes
6 Edd Shalett
7 Leo Pessin
9 Daryl Edson
9 David Levinson

31 Souzan Blumberg9 Marjorie Levinson
13 Carolyn Cesario
13 Sherry Green
14 Elaine Meltzer
15 Gloria  Howard
16 Myra Delman
19 Laurence Blumberg

22 Larry Shapiro
24 Gary Kanowsky
25 Patti Neuberger
28 Ilana Goldschmidt
29 Irvin Feller
30 Naomi Pollack
31 Carol Biales
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I want to thank everyone for 

the notes, cards, phone calls & 

donations made in memory of my 

parents. They were appreciated 

and helped me get through a 

difficult time.
Thanks again,
—Evey Freed

I hope that you like this newly redesigned issue of "The Shpiel!" Cheersto More great issues to come in 2020!
—Liz Vaisben(New "Shpiel" Publisher)

Community Bulletin Board
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LONE SOLDIER 
PROJECTby Michael Cohen, MD

Thanks to all the congregants who wrote 
Hanukkah Greeting Letters to Lone Soldier. Many 
people preferred writing notes on generic “Happy 
Hanukkah” cards over the “Happy Hanukkah” 
stationary. Next year, there will be cards available 
to everyone.

SLJC letters were part of a larger effort during 
which we spoke to 560 youth at 7 congregational 
religious schools, two day schools, two summer 
camps and a preschool. Other community 
organizations contributed letters to bring the 
total to over 700 letters that were sent to three 
Lone Soldier Centers in Israel.

Committee members who have participated in 
our Youth Education presentations have found 
them both enjoyable and meaningful. Souzan 

Blumberg noted: “As I looked around the 
classroom that day, I realized this educational 
activity involved all generations. We seniors were 
teaching and inspiring children, teen counselors, 
and parents… and our caring letters would 
connect the Arizona Jews to Jews in Israel.” 
The 2020 Hanukkah Greeting campaign will be 
expanded and we will need more volunteers. If 
you have an interest in interacting with youth of 
all ages, let us know at lonesoldiers@evjcc.org.

It is truly a mitzvah to brighten Hanukkah for a 
Lone Soldier far away from home as shown below 
in a picture of two Lone Soldiers at the Michael 
Levin Lone Soldier Center in Jerusalem, who just 
received hats and letters written by students 
for them.
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Thirty films will be featured throughout the Valley at 
Harkins Theaters in Tempe, Scottsdale, and Peoria. 
Twelve of these will be shown at Tempe Marketplace. 

Check out film descriptions on the Festival’s website 
at www.gpjff.org.

Tickets can be purchased online now or later at 
the door. Get a group of 10 together and receive a 
discount. Early bird ticket specials are available until 
January 1st. 

If you would like to be on the Festival mailing list to 
receive the brochure in January, please sign up at  
www.gpjff.org or send your name, address, phone, 
email to nancy.stutman@gmail.com.

See you at the movies!

Thirty films will be featured throughout the Valley at 

25th Annual Greater Phoenix Jewish Film Festival
FEBRUARY 9-23, VARIOUS THEATERS THROUGHOUT THE VALLEY
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YAHRZEIT FUND
In memory of
Rose Backer & Benjamin Backer 

by Marilyn Fein
Anna Biales 

by Carol Biales
Lena Fisher 

by Elaine Dover
David Sussman 

by Joan Berger
Samantha Byrne 

by Diane & Marty Silverman
Annie G. Becker & Sol Steinberg 

by Sharon Becker
Jean Jacobs 

by Bobby Sachs
Marilyn Blumberg 

by Laurence Blumberg
Edward Blumberg 

by Laurence Blumberg
Alexander Katcher 

by Marcia Weiner
Bessie Gerson 

by Charles Gerson
John Gerson 

by Charles Gerson
Leah Trachtenberg 

by Eleanor Trachtenberg
Harvey Trachtenberg 

by Eleanor Trachtenberg
Pearl Cook 

by Nancy Stutman
Irving Evans 

by Seymour Evans
Irving Sternhill 

by Frieda Ferguson
Ruth Sternhill 

by Frieda Ferguson
Simon Shapiro 

by Larry Shapiro
Helen Roth 

by Susan Reeves
Edith Zetzer 

by Susan Reeves
Zelda Rothstein 

by Shirley Gersten
John DiGirolamo 

by Joy Dolin
Morris Schulman 

by Ellin Merritt
Leah Koss 

by Marilyn Koss
Sophie Behr 

by Marilyn & Alan Behr

Alfred Behr 
by Marilyn & Alan Behr

Morris Kaufman 
by Marilyn & Alan Behr

Sidney Klitsner 
by Florence Klitsner

Goldie Henden 
by Arnie Henden

Dorothy Kaplan 
by Michael Kaplan

Clay Granoff 
by Carole Victor

Jackob Eiseman 
by Ruth Marcus

Sitty Eiseman 
by Ruth Marcus

Harry Temkin 
by Gloria & Bob Howard

Howard Warshaw 
by Jeri Goldfader

Leona Frankel 
by Alvin & Janice Frankel

Irving Greene 
by Bernice I. Freitag

Sidney Bloom 
by Al & Leah Bloom

Allan Goelman 
by Leah & Al Bloom

Mark Nelinson 
by Mickey Friedman

Leona Frankel 
by Howard & Pearl Frankel

Nannah Ament 
by Faith Roth

David Ament 
by Faith Roth

Rae Cohen 
by Gail Dante

Irving Ginsberg 
by Barbara & Shel Silverman

Sidney Silverman 
by Barbara & Shel Silverman

Max Rosendale 
by Sheila Asroff

Naomi Axelrad 
by Esther Spear

Jerome Roth 
by Carol Horowitz

Florence Kraus 
by Carolyn Cesario

Gertrude Berstein Singer 
by Myron Bernstein

Ronald Weiner 
by Elaine Dover

Ruth Israel 
by David & Barbara Israel

Jacob Weiner 
by Rabbi Irwin Weiner

Lena Evans 
by Edith Evans

Milton Goldrich 
by Marilyn Raizes

Manuel Sharf  
by Art & Lucille Sharf

Rachel Geffner 
by Ruth Lieberman

Victor Krone 
by Michelle Sabrina Stein 
by Julie Mooney

David Zeigler 
by Suzy Ziegler

Ruth Weber 
by Dan Weber

Melvin Goldman 
by Susan & Neil Tamber

Irving Berger 
by Barry & Joan Berger

David Goldberg 
by Carol Biales

Bill Stutman 
by Nancy Stutman

ONEG FUND
In memory of
Seymour Evans 

by Ellie Trachtenberg 
by Bob Stone & Betsey  
  Silverman

Joseph Gurievsky 
by Marilyn & Harvey Fein

Sy Evans 
by Suzy Ziegler

FAMILY & TORAH FUND
In memory of
Howard Warshaw 

by Judy Elias
Seymour Evans 

by Irwin & Judy Plafker
In honor of
Howard Warshaw 

by Judy Elias
Joan Tener's 90 Birthday 

by Rabbi Irwin & Sandi Wiener
Judy & Irwin Plafker

CHAPEL FUND
In memory of
Seymour Evans 

by Ron & Doris Codkind 
by Shelly & Arnie Henden

James Arkins 
by Shelly & Arnie Henden

Joseph Gurievsky & Evey 
Freed's mother 
by Shelly & Arnie Henden

Sy Evans 
by Stephen & Susan Kubrin 
by Jeff & Esther Spear 
by Marilyn & Sheldon Raizes 
by Charles Gerson

In honor of
Joan Tener's 90th Birthday 

by Marilyn & Sheldon Raizes

FLOWER FUND
In memory of
Stewart Silverman 

by Betsey Silverman

GENERAL FUND
In memory of
Sy Evans 

by Shirlee Katzman 
by Mickey Friedman

MUSIC FUND
In honor of
Special Birthday of Joan Tener 

by Sandy & Len Schulman

Sun Lakes Jewish Congregation gratefully acknowledges the following contributions made through December 15 in honor or 
memory of a special person or event. If you would like to make a donation, please use the donation form on the opposite page.
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Remy and Reese Hug, granddaughters of 
congregants Lorrie and Howard Cohen, were 
given Hebrew names at our November 8 Erev 
Shabbat service. Mazel tov to the entire family 
on their wonderful simcha!
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